
“...let it be known to you all...that by the name of Jesus Christ of Nazareth, whom you crucified, 
whom God raised from the dead, by him this man stands here before you whole. This is the 
stone which was rejected by you builders, which has become the chief cornerstone. 
Nor is there salvation in any other, for there is no other name under heaven given among men 
by which we must  be saved.”   
                                               
 Acts 4:10-12 
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Sunday:                                                                         
~  Bible Classes for all ages:  10:00 am 
~  Worship:  8:30 am and 11:00 am 
~  1st Sunday of the Month Evening Service: 6 pm 
~  Small Group Bible Study: 2nd/4th/5th Sundays (monthly~times/places vary) 
~  Youth Small Group: 1st and 3rd Sundays (monthly~times/places vary) 
 

Wednesday: 

~ Bible Classes for all ages: 7:00 pm 

W E L C O M E   G U E S T S ! 
We’re glad you could join us.  Brochures, guest cards, & welcome packets are available at the 

Welcome Center, so please take a moment to stop by. We would love to get to know you.  

B I B L E  S T U D I E S 

Sunday - 10:00am 
 
• ~”Challenging Bible Passages”  taught by 

Jeff Werkheiser in the auditorium.  (Today 
is the last class)    

• ~”Missions: Out of the Comfort Zone,”  
taught by Carl Carpenter & Eric Vosburgh 
in the auditorium. 

        ~ “Essentials 101,”  begins May 18 and 
         will be taught by Bob Sproles in  
         classroom 2/3. 
        ~ “Gods At War” A young adult class  
         for ages 18 - 25 begins on May 18 and  
         will be taught by Marty Rodgers in  
         classroom 1. 

• Youth Bible classes for all ages. 
                

             Wednesday - 7 :00pm 

 

• ~”You Lost Me”...a study of some of the 
        reasons why so many 18-29-year-olds 
        are leaving the church after they leave 
        home. Taught by Jeff Werkheiser in the  
        auditorium. 
        ~Kid Builders Program is geared towards  
        kids newborn to age 6 and meets in the  
        new nursery. 

      

 

 

 

 

A S S E M B L Y  T I M E S 

  

    

Psalm 40:4-5 

“Blessed is the man who makes the LORD his trust, and does not respect the 
proud, nor such as turn aside to lies.  
Many, O LORD my God, are Your wonderful works which You have done; and 
Your thoughts toward us cannot be recounted to You in order; If I would declare 
and speak of them, they are more than can be numbered..” 

PUT YOUR FAITH WHERE YOUR ACTION IS  
                               
The bride of Christ is purposed to be all about the Father's business - to prep for eternity by 
making choices to bring Him glory throughout our days; to intentionally worship the Lord 
through our service. As God’s children, we are called to connect our believing to our behaving; 
our convictions to our conversations; our lip-service to our life-service. 
 
The Biblical mandate for each believer is this: put your faith where your action is. "Faith by 
itself, if it is not accompanied by action, is dead" (James 2:17). 
 
Hear me out here. Service is not the key to gaining salvation. Salvation comes by faith in Christ 
alone (Romans 10:9-10). Service is, however, essential for the believer as a response to      
salvation. "For we are God's workmanship, created in Christ Jesus to do good works, which 
God prepared in advance for us to do" (Ephesians 2:10). 
 
No matter who you are or what your platform is in life, the truth remains that whatever you 
do and say is being watched. Everyone emanates something. A radiant Christian woman - a 
radiant bride of Christ – should emanate the saltiness and light of Jesus through her life;    
displayed through the things she does and doesn't do. Through things she says or doesn’t say. 
 
Jesus said, "You are the salt of the earth. But if the salt loses its saltiness, how can it be made 
salty again? It is no longer good for anything, except to be thrown out and trampled by men.  
You are the light of the world. A city on a hill cannot be hidden. Neither do people light a 
lamp and put it under a bowl. Instead they put it on its stand, and it gives light to everyone in 
the house. In the same way, let your light shine before men, that they may see your good 
deeds and praise your Father in heaven" (Matthew 5:13-16, NIV). 
 
Today, may you be spurred on to be a woman of action for Christ - no matter what the      
circumstances of your life or the complexities of your relationships may be. From your word 
choices - to your tone choices - to your television choices - to your music choices - to your 
service choices - to your activity choices … be all about your Father's business. Go in His 
strength, and put your faith where your action is. 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                By Gwen Smith (copied from the internet) 

INVITATION 
 
The Tabernacle Church of Christ in New  
Jersey is celebrating its 100th Anniversary 
on August 1-3 and is inviting all former       
members, preachers, missionaries, and             
interns to join in the celebration.  
 
For more information or to RSVP, please 
call 609-268-0576, or by Facebook 
(Plant.Water.Grow). 

SAVE THE DATE! 
 
CV’s Annual Ladies Day is set for   Saturday, 
September 27th.  
 
Be sure to add the date to your calendar so you 
won’t miss this fellowship with your sisters! 
 
Details will be forthcoming. Contact Janet  
Warrell at 471-4442 if you are interested in 
helping. 



 
 
 

• Please remember to check for any directory updates by the auditorium doors.  

• For Small Group information, please pick up a brochure at the Welcome Center. 

• Please remember to pick up your copy of the latest worship schedule so you can be 
ready to serve. Thanks! 

• Teachers are always needed, very much appreciated, & make the rotation schedule 
easier for everyone. Please contact Joyce Mell at mells@ptd.net or 335-3051 if you 
would like to help teach a Bible class for ages 0-5th grade. Contact the office at 393-
4281 for Wednesday Kid Builders. To help with Sunday Kid Builders, contact Amy 
Piehl (649-7283) or Heather Warrell (333-6987).  

        To help with toddler nursery on Sundays, contact Lorraine  Davenport at 471-3401. 

• CV’s Sunday services can be viewed online at: www.vimeo.com/cvchurchofchrist. The 
first service should be available to view by 11:30am. 

REMINDERS / OPPORTUNITIES / INFO. 

YOUTH SMALL GROUPS: 
 
May 18     at the Fidler home, 1007 Fondersmith Dr., 
                   Lancaster, PA; 6:00pm 
 
June 1        6:00pm; Location TBA 

IT’S A FAMILY RETREAT! 
 
 
 

This year’s CV Family Retreat at Camp Manatawny is being 
planned for June 6, 7, & 8. Registration forms are available at the 
Welcome Center. 
 
A “Lack of Talent” Show is being planned, so if you are interested 
in doing a skit, please see Barbara McMaster. 
Don’t hesitate on joining in the fun and fellowship with your 
brothers and sisters, register by May 25th.   
Enjoy a weekend of relaxing time spent getting to know one  
another.  

O R D E R   O F   W O R S H I P   5 / 1 1 / 2 0 1 4 

Song:  My Only Hope 
 
OPENING REMARKS 
 
Song:  Light the Fire 
 
SCRIPTURE 
 
Song:  He Is Jehovah 
 
PRAYER 
 
Song:  How Great Is Our God 

Song:  In Christ Alone 
 
LORD’S SUPPER  
COLLECTION 
 
Song:  How Great is Our God (chorus) 

Song:  How Great Thou Art (chorus) 
 

LESSON:  Jeff Werkheiser 
 
Song:  When We All Get to Heaven 

 
CLOSING REMARKS/PRAYER 
____________________________________ 
 
Announcements:  Jim Bledsoe 

A/V:  Randy Bowersox & Michael Florio 

Card Collection:  Mackenzie Koller 

Comm. Set Up:  Ann Dosch 
Greeters:  Paul & Jackie Florio 

Toddlers:  Deb & Lorelei Self 
                              

Usher/Attendance:  Jim Dosch 

Worship  

  Coordinator:  Andy Hower 

Worship Leader:   Jon Toy & 
                                                 Danny De Leon 
                                                                                                   

Song:  My Only Hope 
 
OPENING REMARKS 
 
Song:  Light the Fire 
 
SCRIPTURE 
 
Song:  He Is Jehovah 
 
PRAYER 
 
Song:  How Great Is Our God 

Song:  In Christ Alone 
 
LORD’S SUPPER  
COLLECTION 
 
Song:  How Great is Our God (chorus) 

Song:  How Great Thou Art (chorus) 
 

LESSON:  Jeff Werkheiser 
 
Song:  When We All Get to Heaven 

 
CLOSING REMARKS/PRAYER 
___________________________________ 
 
Announcements:  Bill Warrell Jr. 

A/V:  Stacey Smith & Josh McMaster 

Card Collection:  Jenna Smith 

Comm. Clean Up:  Linda Miller 

Greeters:  Marty & Margie Rodgers 

Kid Builders:  Davonna Carpenter & 
                                      Theresa Bonham                           

Toddlers:  Joyce & Kallie Mell           

Usher/Attendance:  Randy Wilson 

Worship 

   Coordinator:  Eric Vosburgh 
Worship Leader:   Jon Toy &  
                                                 Danny De Leon 

8 : 3 0  am 1 1 : 0 0  am 

S T A T S   5 / 4 / 2 0 1 4   

ATTENDANCE:  OFFERING:  

  Bible Class  144 Regular $3929 

  Worship 206 Special  $45 

          Average $5222 



 

P R A Y E R   R E Q U E S T S 

• All our new brothers and sisters. 

• Each other and our children. 

• Prayers of thanksgiving that Merrie Scarsella was released from the rehab facility on     

Thursday. Although Merrie has made great progress, she has a ways to go. She will         

continue therapy at home so please keep praying for her recovery. 

• Prayers of thanksgiving that Rosanna Salazar’s CT scan was negative for any cancer. 

• Naomi Graver was admitted to LGH this past week for heart and breathing issues due to 

fluid build up.  

• Tom Scarsella was back at Reading for an ECG which revealed some fluid around his heart. 

No drainage was necessary, but please pray it goes away on its own and doesn’t get worse. 

• Fatima Watkins mother, Cecilia, was in a car accident on Tuesday. Although there were no 

injuries she is a bit shaken up. They are now looking for a car, so if anyone can help, please 

let them know. 

• Melissa Paulin is receiving cortisone shots with anti-inflammatory for her shoulder in hopes 

of avoiding surgery. 

• The Elders, Deacons & Ministers as they lead, serve, & shepherd the congregation here at 

CV. 

• For the work of the church in seeking lost souls. 

• REMEMBER THOSE WHO CAN’T BE WITH US:  Jean Alexander, Harold Nonnenmocher, 

and Joan Pfautz. 

• Continue praying for:  Stephen Glaus; George Davenport; Debbie Hallman’s son-n-law, 

Ben; Signa Cook; Marion Trombulak; the Orris’s cousin Esther; the Koskey family; Patricia 

Peck; Roselyn Turner, Terry Baldwin’s aunt; Austin Gurley; Jessica Graybill; Bill Glaus; JoAnn 

Mitchell; Arteen Campbell; Judy Kennedy; Sharon Scheid; Donna Radigan; Marlin & Betty 

Davison; Bill Caudill; Melissa Paulin’s cousin, Bobby Cooke; Marlene Marshall; Albert Scott 

Sr.; Kathy P.; Bob Weidler; Wilfrido Negron; Norma Flores & Richard Garcia; Margaret 

Mathys; Ken Mabry; Andy Weidler’s friend, Mike LeFever; Herb & Yvonne Creter; Andrew 

Miller; the Guerrini’s friends, Charlie & Anetta Brubaker; Erma Stauffer; Jim & Nancy Abel, & 

Joe Sabo & their cousin Gabe Bussa; Camp Manatawny; Debbie Hallman & her mother; 

Mary Perkins; Naomi Graver; David Harnish & Rachel Harnish Denom; those in the military. 

 

 

Psalm 36:5-9 

“Your mercy, O LORD, is in the heavens; Your faithfulness reaches to 
the clouds. Your righteousness is like the great mountains; Your        
judgments are a great deep; O LORD, You preserve man and beast.  
How precious is Your loving kindness, O God! Therefore the children of 
men put their trust under the shadow of Your wings. They are                  
abundantly satisfied with the fullness of Your house, and You give them 
drink from the river of Your pleasures. For with You is the fountain of 
life; In Your light we see light.”  

 

C A L E N D A R  O F  E V E N T S: 
                        

 

• TONIGHT ~ Small Group Night; Times and places vary 

• MAY 15 ~ Celebrate Recovery Meeting; 7:00pm 

• MAY 17 ~ Girls for God Fellowship; 10:00am 

• MAY 18 ~ Youth Small Group at the Fidler home; 6:00pm 

• MAY  20 ~ Men’s Group Meeting at the building; 7:00pm 

• MAY 21 ~ Praise Time/Song Training; 7:00pm 

• MAY 22 ~ Celebrate Recovery Meeting; 7:00pm 

• MAY 25 ~ Small Group Night; Times and places vary 

• MAY 29 ~ Celebrate Recovery Meeting; 7:00pm 

• JUNE 1 ~ First Sunday Evening Service at the building; 6:00pm 

• JUNE 1 ~ Youth Small Group; 6:00pm; Location TBA 

HELP WITH MEALS 
 
Thanks to all who have signed up to bring 
the Scarsella’s  and the Rodgers’ a meal.  
There are a few opportunities left to serve 
still open for both. It would be great if we 
could get these filled since the dates are this 
week.  
You can sign-up at: takethemameal.com, the 
recipient name is “Scarsella” or “Rodgers” 
and the password is “cvchurch.”  
If you don’t have access to a computer and 
would like to help, Crystal or Doreen can 
sign you up. Just let them know. 

GIRLS FOR GOD DAY...ALL 

DOLLED UP! 
 
Ladies...bring your favorite doll and join us 
for our 2nd Annual Girls for God Fellowship 
this Saturday, May 17th!  
Beginning at 10am we will have scripture 
reading, singing, & prayers that will be led 
by ‘girls’ ages 4 and up. We will have a 
special devo time as well. Our fellowship 
will culminate with a luncheon at noon.   
Please RSVP via the sign-up sheet at the 
Welcome Center by May 3rd or to Janet 
Warrell at 717-471-4442. 

MEN’S RETREAT 
 
Come hear speaker John Cooper talk 
about “Joseph’s Amazing Journey” on May 
16th and 17th at the Annual Men’s Re-
treat at Camp Manatawny.  
Early bird discount for registering by May 
4th online at www.manatawny.org.  
For information call Dan Cooper at 856-
589-1500 or see the flyer at the Welcome 
Center. 

VBS BEGINS IN JULY 
 
CV’s VBS this year will be based on the 
theme “Weird Animals,” “Where Jesus’ 
love is one-of-a-kind” and will be geared 
towards kids ages 3 - 9. 
 
It will run every Wednesday evening  at 
6:30pm beginning on July 2nd and will 
continue through July 23rd. 
 
Come join us for a fun time of learning 
about the love of Jesus! 

COMMUNITY FAIRE THANK YOU! 
 
Shelby & Amber would like to give a big “THANK YOU” to all those who helped make     
Saturday’s Community Faire a huge success. CV would like to also thank the Fidler’s for their 
hard work in putting the Faire together. It was a great day! 


